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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd December 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennon (3rd Carrickfergus), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Boris Pinto (Murley) 
Apologies

Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), David Johnston (Laganvale), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), David Johnston (Laganvale), Ken Browne (Comber), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys)

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported on the following. 
Most correspondence was contest related. 
A producer from BBC Radio Ulster’s John Toal show had been in contact to seek a small ensemble to perform on the show on the day of the Festival of Brass contest. Bands were contacted but unfortunately we were unable to field an ensemble on this occasion.

Boris Pinto advised of a statement of complaint he had received from Craig Connolly of 1st Old Boys Band regarding tamper/sabotage of a snare drum at the recent Festival of Brass contest. This had affected the 1st Old Boys performance on the day as the drum had to be readjusted mid performance.

Boris advised that very little evidence was available, video recordings were stopped between performances. 

Paul Kirk to send a letter to bands advising them of what happened and also that the BBL won’t tolerate such behaviour. If anyone is caught carrying out such acts, they may face a complete ban from BBL contests.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1298.22. He noted that this was just before the contest and there had been a fair bit of movement since. Next month’s statement will offer a more accurate view of financial health.
Solos & Ensembles 2017

Boris Pinto advised that all is proceeding as previously agreed.

Workshops will go ahead on the evening proceeding the event. Glyn Williams will work with Euphoniums/Baritones, Helen Williams will work with Cornets/Horns.

Child Protection Course

It was agreed by those present that the fee for members of affiliated bands would be £20/head with £30/head for all others.
Venue is to be confirmed. Chris McGookin advised that CWA would be happy to host the event. Paul Kirk to check availability of Malone Church as catering facilities would be available there.
Spring Festival
Boris Pinto advised that Bryan Allen confirmed as adjudicator. Travel arrangements to be progressed.
To try to encourage greater support for the contest, the BBL executive are to contact 4th & 5th Section bands by phone seek ideas.

Various suggestions were offered by those present at the meeting including:

· offering a non-compete section on the day which could see bands offered a written adjudication but no points/placings.

· Change of format with programme to include march and hymn tune 

· Offer own choice test piece or entertainment programme to a maximum of 15 minutes playing time.

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown
Andrew Porter provisionally booked as adjudicator. He is trying to secure funding for a recruitment visit which would see the Guards band travelling to Northern Ireland to take part in various concerts and workshops.
Boris Pinto advised that the Valley Hotel would unfortunately not be available on the Friday night therefore the informal concert featuring bands from the area would now take place in the Wesleyan Hall.
Paul Kirk to contact Rachel Bingham to enquire whether she would be willing to act as entertainment Adjudicator.
Brass Band Development
Boris Pinto voiced a 3 part plan for the Executive (with/without sub groups) for the next 2 years to develop the brass movement locally.
1. Branding & Visibility (media, ambassadors, public events)

2. Funding (large companies, Stormont, grants, wills/legacy)

3. Increase Audiences & Participation (build on existing successes and develop contests)

Other Business
Boris Pinto advised that the Executive will have to review the BBL rules to ensure they are up to date.

Chris McGookin notes limitations of guest player rules currently. Boris advised that this will be reviewed also. 
Bill Clements raised a concern that the BBL were going to amend NIBA contest rules, which was not in their power to do so. This could lead to a split in the movement which is not in the best interested of the brass movement. Boris advised that this was not in the intention and that all decisions would go through the executive.

There being no other business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close.

Next meeting will be Saturday 7th January in Laganvale Bandroom.
Upcoming BBL Events

	21st January 2017
	Child Protection Course

	11th February 2017
	Solos & Ensembles

	4th March 2017
	Brass in Concert

	8th April 2017
	Spring Festival
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